TOWN OF HILL SELECTMEN'S MEETING September 19, 2017

Selectmen Present: Tom Seymour, Mike Brady, and Lisa Seymour (Administrative Assistant)

Selectmen Absent: Bob Dupuis

Public: Larisa Djuvelek-Ruggiero, Shaun Bresnahan, Summers Corin and Shelley Carita.

Tom Seymour brought the meeting to order at 6:30 pm.

FIRE DEPT: Dee Ford reported that she has had no fires so far this month. Still waiting to hear about on the inspection located on Commerce Street.

HIGHWAY DEPT: Dean Stevenson reported that there is still an issue with the 550 engine codes. Irwin Motor changed the sensor and it seems to running a little better. The selectmen asked how many miles are on the truck Dean replied 75K miles; the body of the truck is great shape, it's the motor that is failing. Dean mentioned another company in Weare NH that he would like to take the truck to for another opinion. The paving by the State of NH is going good and should be done by the end of the week. Hill Highway Dept is currently mowing the roadsides of Currier, Bunker Hill and around the loop. If there is time, there will be mowing other areas.

Gravel Crushing: Dean said that they did reclaim the pavement that they stripped. The yield on the reclaimed pavement was 5K tons and the actual gravel crush should be 8K when completed.

There have been complaints of ATV's ripping up Currier, Tioga, and Poverty Pond Roads. Shaun Bresnahan said that this is an ongoing issue and wanted to know if the ATV club was still using the trails. The Selectmen will contact Stephen Thompson from SDS in reference to this matter.

Mike Brady met with Stephen Thompson about the issue with the ATV's and has agreed to post and close the trails comprising the triangle of Poverty Pond, Tioga and King Roads. These trails are closed for the season effective immediately.

PUBLIC MEETING: Summers, Corin came in reference to a boundary issue with Mr. Sanville at 490 – 488 Borough Road. She is concerned with where they might be disposing of the sewerage from the travel trailer and other items buried on the property. The selectmen will review this issue.

Larisa Djuvelek-Ruggiero from Mid-State Regional Coordinating Council for Community Transportation presented the program on services for the seniors in the Hill area. Hill has access to the TRIP Senior Centers transportation program on Fridays between the hours of 8:30am – 2:30pm for a suggested donation. This program could help them with transportation to their doctor's appointments. The Selectmen will review the information.

The Winnipesaukee Public Health Council – Shelly Carita presented their program on Community Health Improvement Plan.

BOARD BUSINESS:

The MS-1 should be ready for signature later this week just doing a final review of the review.

Notary paperwork is ready to send next week and should have the notary by early December.

The Board of Selectmen to review five building permits and one driveway permit. There are two Notice of intent to cut wood or timber for review and one Veterans Credit application.

Selectmen approved making the Fire Truck Payment.

With no further business to conduct, motion was made and unanimously approved to adjourn at <u>8:30</u> pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Lisa A. Seymour

Tom Seymour, Chairman

Robert Dupuis